TOWN OF TIOGA PLANNING BOARD MEETING
REGULAR MEETING – JULY 7, 2020


The July 7, 2020 Town of Tioga Planning Board meeting was brought to order at 7:00pm by Chairman Doug Chrzanowski.  Present were Camille Corneby, Paul Welch, Kerry Root and Chairman Doug Chrzanowski.
Also present were Bob Strong and Constable Pierce.

The report of the June 2020 meeting was presented.  Mr. Root made the motion to approve the minutes as written, Ms. Corneby seconded, carried.

Site Plan was presented to The Board for review from James Strong for a commercial storage facility on Church St.  There will be no electric at the storage facility.
Chairman Chrzanowski stated that if lighting was installed it should be downward shielding lighting only.  If signs were installed, they must fall into the town guidelines.
Mr. Root made the motion to accept the site plan as presented.  Seconded by Ms. Corneby.  Carried.
Roll Call Vote:
Mr. Root- Aye			Mr. Bill – Absent
Ms. Corneby – Aye		Mr. Welch – Aye

Supervisor Zorn, is also acting code enforcer, while Mr. Klossner is on medical leave.
Supervisor Zorn discussed building permits that were issued end of May to the current date.

John Hansen is building a home for his daughter between the studio and his home on Glenmary Dr.

The Board brought the attention to Supervisor Zorn that a large barn was erected at 181 Campbell Hill during the COVID-19 shut down without a permit.
There is also a collapsing mobile home at 894 Glenmary Dr owned by Lester Swartz that The Board would like Supervisor Zorn to check out.

Due to excessive speeding on Church St The Board was wondering if a “no thru traffic” sign is a possibility to have placed on the road?
Constable Pierce said he would move the speed sign to that road and patrol the area.

Mr. Zorn also stated interest of a possible cell tower on Allyn Rd.  Supervisor Zorn asked if The Town could write a letter encouraging the call tower project.  
Chairman Chrzanowski will have The Deputy Clerk draw up such letter and present it to The Board at the July 14th, 2020 Town Board Meeting.

Mr. Root made the motion to adjourn at 7:50pm, seconded by Mr. Welch, carried.


Submitted by:
Tiffany Middendorf
 
